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PRESIDENTS CORNER

CCPA is the only state-level
archaeological professional organization in
Colorado. The issues that arise are varied and
more or less important to us individually. Since
as individuals we have only a limited ability to
influence policy making, one of the functions of
CCPA is to represent us· collectively. As
president, a specific goal that I have set for
myself is to organize and constitute an Advisory
Committee to the State Archaeologist's Office and
the State Office of Historic Preservation. In its
official capacity, this committee would represent
us as a professional organization. A similar
committee has existed in the Colorado
Archaeological Society and I believe that it is
overdue in CCPA

I plan to make a proposal to the
executive board at our summer meeting in July.
I would like to see the committee composed of
four at large members with the widest possible
representation of regions and subdisciplines, and
a chairperson who would be a member of the
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executive board (possibly the president). The
membership of the .committee would be
appointed by the president subject to review by
the executive board. Members should be selected
to represent the four main regions of the state
(NW, NE, SE, SW) and as many subdisciplines as
possible. These should include, but not be
limited to, academic, research, government
agency, and contract anthropology; etc. Ideally,
each member would represent a combination of
the above, ego an individual may represent the
Northwest, academia, rt::seal'ch and historic
archaeology. In this case, other members should
be selected to represent other regions and other
subdisciplines. Of course, it is very unlikely that
it will be possible to constitute a committee that
covers all subdisciplines, but we should at least
strive for complete regional representation.

At this point, this is only a proposal, but
I would like to move on this so that a committee
could be appointed after the summer board
meeting in July. Please consider this and get
back to me with specific suggestions before the
board meeting. I would be happy to talk to
anyone about this, but it might be best to write
your ideas down as I will be conveniently out of
the country between 27 May and 25 June.

I would like to bring to your attention an
issue that has surfaced in CCPA, which is exactly
the sort of concern that would be appropriately
handled through an advisory committee. There
has been a growing concern expressed by a
number of CCPA members, relating. to the
process of historic archaeological site evaluation
for determination of eligibility to the National



Register of Historic Places. Several members
have indicated to the CCPA board on the SHPO
that they think that historic archaeological sites
are not being evaluated under the same criteria
as prehistoric sites. This seems to be the case.
Specifically at issue is the evaluation of
significance of buried/nonstructural remains. In
prehistoric sites, criterion "d" is applied when a
case can be made that archaeological remains
have the potential to contribute to our
understanding of the past cultures, lifeways, etc.
in sites, the deposits etc. are being evaluated as to
their potential to contribute significantly to
history (not necessarily from an anthropological
perspective). This is a vital difference and has
resulted in many sites being classified as
nonsignificant by the SHPO, even though they
were identified as potentially significant by the
archaeologist. This issue will be visited by the
Colorado Historic Preservation Review Board at
its next meeting, July 17, 1992, at the Colorado
History MuseWl'l, 1300 Broadway, Denver,
Colorado 80203. I would urge those of you who
are concerned with this issue to attend this
meeting and express your views. This is your
opportunity to be heard by the entire board. I
believe to be effective you ,...ill have to present
compelling arguments that historical
archaeological sites may contain information
important to anthropological interests as well as
historical.

Although I hope no other critical issues
will arise during my absence, you may contact
Michael Piontkowski, President Elect, or any of
the other executive board members in my
absence. I look forward to serving you this year.

Bruce Bradley, CCPA President

COLORADO HISTORIC
PRESERVATION REVIEW BOARD
MEETING JULY 17, 1992 AT THE
COLORADO HISTORY MUSEUM,
1300 BROADWAY, DENVER.
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EDITOR'S CORNER

Well this is my first ever attempt at
putting a newsletter together and I must say, it's
been rather fun. I want to thank all of you who
sent me material and those of you who didn't,
well the next newsletter is due out in October.
When you send me material for the newsletter,
please send a hard copy and a diskette version,
preferably on a 5 V4" floppy disk. At the next
CCPA meeting, I'll return all of the diskettes to
their owners. I want to thank the staff at Alpine,
especially Sheila for her help with formatting
nightmares and mailing labels.

After talking with many of you at the last
CCPA meeting in Grand Junction and hearing
your suggestions about the kinds of things you
want to see in the newsletter, I decided some
kind of "needs assessment" would be helpful.

I would hope that all of you will convey
to me your thoughts, ideas, concerns; anything
that will make the CCPA Newsletter better. We
are all super busy but this does not have to be
anything formal. Just send a post-card,
a fax, or better yet, give me a call. In short, what
do you want to see in your Newsletter? What
should be avoided? I have several ideas of my
own: more regional news, short lists of contract
reports recently available from contract and/or
governmental organizations; and editorials on
issues important to CCPA an the archaeological
community. I hope to add some comedy to the
Newsletter; we aU can use a bit of humor in our
lives. The newsletter editor can't do all of this, so
please send your ideas, submissions and
comments to me.

If any of you would like to volunteer as
regional editors, that would be most appreciated.
I'm looking for representatives from the Front
Range, eastern Plains, southwest, and
northwestern portions of the state. Regional
editors will help in getting material sent to the
editor which has been somewhat of a problem in
the past. Send me stuff, I'll just about publish
anything that may be of interest to the
membership.



I am looking forward to this gig as
Newsletter editor. I would like to see the
Newsletter go back to four issues per year, but
that will be up to the membership. Let me know
what you think.

Sincerely,

Ronald J. Rood
CCPA Newsletter Editor
P.O. Box 2075
Montrose, Colorado 81402
249-6761 wk
249-8492 fax

WARD WEAKLY FUND BOOKSALE
BIG SUCCESS

The Ward F.. Weakly Memorial Fund
used booksale ~t the Grand Junction
CCPNUPAC meeting was very successful.
Almost all of the books were sold, netting the
scholarship fund $170.00. An additional $75.00
was collected during the traditional "pass the hat"
exercise. This resulted in a total of $245.00 to add
to the fund.

A big THANKS to aU members who
contributed their used books! And a big THANKS
to the CCPA committee members who staffed the
book sale tables.

Next year's meeting will feature a USED
BOOK AND WHITE ELEPHANT SALE to raise
money for the scholarship effort. Don't give
those old booksljournals way. Start saving them
now, along with any WHITE ELEPHANTS that
you're considering giving away. Remember, your
trash may be somebody's treasure!
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DAN BACH RECEIVES WARD F.WEAKLY
MEMORIAL FUND AWARD

University of Northern Colorado junior
Dan Bach is the first recipient of the CCPA Ward
Weakly scholarship. Bach is pursuing an
interdisciplinary degree in archaeological biology.
His senior thesis involves the analysis of floral
and faunal materials collected from the Sylvan
Dale Archaeological Project under the direction of
CCPA member Bob Brunswig. The $400.00
scholarship is specifically for pollen slides, slide
storage boxes, a Hand-Tally Counter, plant press
and accessories, chemical and stains, glassware,
slides and cover slips, and other supplies needed
in his laboratory work. After his project is
complete, remaining materials will be donated to
the University's archaeological laboratory. Bach
is planning to continue his studies and attend
graduate school in Colorado. Congratulations
Dan!!!

Submitted by Adrienne Anderson

COMMENTARY

The field season is here and we should
all be aware of the dangers lurking in the field of
archaeology. Archaeologists deal with snakes,
bugs, heat, cold, irate landowners, irate federal
employees and of course, irate archaeologists. I
especially wanted to make sure that all field
archaeologists were aware of the most dangerous
and evil of all the perils we face everyday. I am
of course talking about mayonnaise and the
unsafe use of mayonnaise on sandwiches and
other lunch items. Mayonnaise is very
dangerous, especially after its been on a sandwich
laying on the dashboard of a pickup aU day in
the sun. Even if you take care in the storage of
you mayonnaise infested foods, can you really be
sure the stuff is safe to eat? 1£ you don't believe
me, ask Bob Nykamp. 1£ you are unsure of the
dangers of this vile substance, and are not willing
to take my testimony as to its dangers, just pick
up a recent issue of U.S. News and World



Report, New England Journal of Medicine or the
Star. Current research points a dirty finger at
mayonnaise as a cause of misread datums,
crooked walls, misplaced samples, and overdue
reports. Is the use of this substance worth the
risk to our profession? Please, all of you, be
careful out there. The only sure way to
safeguard yourselves is to avoid mayonnaise at
all costs.

Submitted by Ron Rood

A REPLY TO ROOD

Rood's vicious attack on mayonnaise
typifies the paranoid, senseless food hysteria that
periodically plagues our society. He seeks to
make of t.his harmless and, indeed, beneficial,
condiment a pariah among foods, implying a host
of ill defined and unsubstantiated dangers
associated with mayonnaise consumption.
Nothing could be further from the truth. Rood's
misguided attempt to disparage this valuable
food is probably more an outgrowth of his own
traumatic childhood experiences with mayonnaise
than the result of any systematic analysis or
overview of the evidence. I consume pounds or
mayonnaise in the field daily and have never
suffered any ill effects. In fact, I sincerely believe
that field crews sustained on large quantities of
this healthful food will evince superior
performances and increased work output.
Luckily, I think that most archaeologists will see
through Rood's self-serving diatribe, and will
continue to carry that ever-present jar of
mayonnaise in their backpack alongside their
trowel, compass, tape measure and aU of the
other indispensable accessories to archaeological
research.

Submitted by Rand Greubel

CURRENT RESEARCH

The Chipeta Chapter of the Colorado
Archaeological Society recently completed a
salvage excavation at archaeological site 5DT192
northwest of Delta, Colorado. This salvage
excavation y.ras completed with the cooperation
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of the Montrose office of the BLM and Rich Fike.
This site is a complex site consisting of game
drive fences, hunting blinds, and a hearth
tethered activity area. The Chipeta Chapter
members, under the direction of Clark Pope and
Ron Rood excavated 12 square meters around a
hearth that was being eroded. The hearth is a
large slab-lined feature that was associated with
a large quantity of fire-cracked rock. One side­
notched projectile point was recovered from the
excavation. Chipeta Chapter members will be
assisting in the analysis, and write-up of the site.

During the 1991 field season, Alpine
Archaeological Consultants, Inc. completed a
portion of the TransColorado Natural Gas
Pipeline route through western Colorado and
northwestern New Mexico. Approximately 243
miles' of centerline and 11 miles of access road
were surveyed. A total of 290 archaeological sites
representing at least 323 archaeological
components were identified. These consist of 2
possible Paleoindian components, 33 Archaic
components, 40 Anasazi components, 14 non­
Anasazi Formative components, 14 Ute
components, 4 Dinetah phase Navajo
components, 10 PJspanic components, and 89
Euro-American components. In addition, 118
unknown aboriginal sites or components
comprising lithic scatters were documented.

Rand Greubel - Alpine

Alpine Archaeological Consultants Inc., is
working on three sites discovered within the
Kern River Pipeline trench in southwestern
Wyoming. These sites represent deeply buried
resources with radiocarbon dates of 8,600, 7,500,
and 4,000 years B.P. The 4,000 B.P. component is
associated with a housepit and several slab lined
features. Excavations are set to begin in early'
June and continue throughout most of the
summer.

Ron Rood - Alpine



One of the projects Foothill Engineering
Consultants, Inc. recently completed was the
report on a survey of approximately 2800 acres
for the Horsefly Creek Burn Timber Sale,
Uncompahgre National Forest, Montrose County,
Colorado. This area on the Uncompahgre
Plateau was burned during a forest fire in June of
1990. The results of this survey were especially
interesting because the area was surveyed the
season immediately following the burn. In many
portions of the project area, ground visibility was
nearly 100%, even in forested areas where duff
and vegetation were normally dense. Prehistoric
sites were recorded not only in the expected
locations on open benches and ridges near water,
etc., but in many cases extended well into the
forested areas, with some very large sites located
entirely within the forest. The number and size
of the sites was also much greater than
anticipated, e.g., one site was 29 acres and
another covered 139 acres and included
numerous concentrations. Based on this survey,
it appears that the accuracy of recording the
extent of a prehistoric site in forested areas is
related directly to ground visibility, i.e., the
greater the ground visibility, the more accurate
the recording. One disadvantage to surveying a
burned area was the increased difficulty in being
able to distinguish obsidian and other black
artifacts from aU of the blackened wood, etc.
Also, some perishable surface features, such as
wickiups, may have been destroyed. Overall, the
advantages of being able to accurately identify
site boundaries within recently-burned areas
appears to far outweigh the other disadvantages.

Marilyn Martorano - Foothills
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DUES ARE NEEDED

The following individuals have not paid
their dues for at least two years. We will purge
them from the membership list unless dues are
submitted real soon. Send your dues to Jane
Anderson, 4516 W. South County Line Road,
Longmont, Colorado, 80503.

Bruce Anderson, Harley J. Armstrong,
Peggy Barnett, James Brechtel, Linda
Scott Cummings, Frank W. Eddy,
Raymond G. Harriman, Katherine
Johnson, Priscilla E. Mecham, Paul R.
Nickens, Bret Overturf, John Peterson II,
Ann Pipkins, Diane Lee Rhodes, Dean J.
Saitta.

BRETERNITZ AND MORRIS NAMED
FELLOWS OF CCPA

Dr. Elizabeth Morris and Dr. Dave
Breternitz were named as Fellows by the general
CCPA membership at the last meeting in Grand
Junction. They join a long list of distinguished
members and we congratulate them.

ARCHAEOLOGISTS ON THE MOVE

Part of the function of the CCPA
Newsletter will be to try and keep track of
everyone. If you move to a new job, if you hire
new folks, let the Newsletter editor know.



Leon Lujan has been selected as a new
Resource Area archaeologist for the Bureau of
Land Management San Juan Resource Area,
Colorado. Leon takes over Max Witkind's
position and Max has moved to a new BLM
Resource Area in Arizona. Congratulations to
both Leon and Max.

Dan Jepsen has been named the new
Colorado Department of Highways Archaeologist.
Deb Angulski has moved on to a new position
with the Department of Highways.

Gary Matlock is back on the San Juan
National Forest.

Steve Creasman of Western Wyoming
College has taken a job in Kentucky.

The Forest Service in Colorado has hired
three new ZonelDistrict positions. The North
Zone covers the Taylor River and Cebolla Ranger
districts and will be based in Gunnison. The new
archaeologist is Roy Rossman. The South Zone
covers the Norwood and Ouray districts and will
be based in Norwood. Robert "Bob" McKeever
is the new archaeoogist for the south zone. Sally
Crum will be the archaeologist for the North
Zone which covers the Grand Junction, Collbran
and Paonia districts. Congratulations to Sally,
Bob, and Roy.

ANNOUNCEMENT

At the 1992 business meeting, the
membership voted to create a CCPA brochure to
provide information about our organization to
undergraduate and graduate students, and
professionals. I am currently working on a
mock-up of the brochure and would appreciate
any suggestions regarding content, format, etc.
My idea is to keep it simple and provide
information on the following: 1) goals of the
organization, 2) activities (meetings, symposiums,
paper sessions, etc.), and 3) membership
requirements (with a mail-in form). It was also
voted to reprint the CCPA Occasional Papers
No.1, Archaeology of the Eastern Ute: A
Symposium. The problem is that the original
camera-ready copy is nowhere to be found. If
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you have this document in some lost corner of
your office or know where it might be located,
PLEASE call Marilyn Martorano at work
(303)278-0622, or at home (303)776-6095.

EATIN' ON mE C.R.M. ROAD

The field season is here and many of us
are eating out; perhaps more than we want. A
new feature of the CCPA Newsletter will be
restaurant recommendations for restaurants of
choice across Colorado and adjacent areas where
we all work. Send in your suggestions. Bon
Apatitelll

Meeker, Colorado - "Last Chance" Mexican food,
great BBQ ribs, beef, all from their own smoker.
Good selection of other items including Gyros,
steaks, fried ochra, salad bar and various
sandwiches. According to our reviewers, Clark
Pope and Carrie White, it's Meeker's only chance.

Green River, Utah - Nothing to report.

Mountain View, Wyoming - "Mountain View
Drive In" Great burgers, fries, shakes, and
superior chicken nuggets. All in all you cant go
wrong at the Mountain View Drive In.

Bellfield, North Dakota - "Trappers Kettle"
Generally good food but avoid the water and
anything made with water.

Evanston, Wyoming - "Sorella's" Excellent Italian
food and the best service in southwestern
Wyoming. We would recommend the stuffed
shells and any of the chicken plates. Also, they
are used to parties of archaeologists.

!!I DUES !!I

Those of you who have not paid you
1992 dues please do so ASAP. Send your check
for $15.00 to: Jane Anderson, CCPA Treasurer,
4516 W. South County Une Road, Longmont,
Colorado, 80503. The attached membership list
will indicate the I.ast year we have a record of
you paying dues.



ATIENTION ALL CCPA MEMBERS

A goal of CCPA is to attract new
members. That is the only way the organization
will grow and remain a viable group speaking for
the issues of Colorado and regional archaeological
concerns. All of us should encourage
membership to seasonal employees,
archaeologists moving here from other places,
and archaeologists working in other states and
regions. We especially need to encourage
students to join CCPA and to bring former
members back on to the rolls.

ARCHAEOLOGY AWARENESS WEEK
A BIG HIT ACROSS STATE

Sources have passed on to us that
Archaeology Awareness week was a huge success
across Colorado. Members of CAS and the
professional community set up poster displays,
archaeology displays, history displays in schools,
banks, and malls across the state. In Montrose,
the Chipeta Chapter of CAS organized a
newspaper inset in the daily newspaper and
sponsored a talk by Fred Blackburn on his
research into the Grand Gulch expeditions during
the Ia te 1800's.

50TH PLAINS CONFERENCE,
NOVEMBER 11-14, 1992, LINCOLN,
NEBRASKA.

COLORADO HISTORIC
PRESERVATION REVIEW BOARD
MEETING IULY 17, 1992 AT THE
COLORADO HISTORY MUSEUM,
1300 BROADWAY, DENVER.

Artifact illustrations by Rand Greubel
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LOOK AT ALL OF THIS EXTRA
ROOM.

SEND ME YOUR STUFF FOR THE
NEXT NEWSLETTER WHICH WILL BE
DUE OUT IN OCTOBER. SITE
REPORTS (SHORT), REVIEWS,
EDITORIALS, COMMENTARY,
RESTURANT REVIEWS ETC ETC ETC.



COLORADO COUNCIL OF PROFESSIONAL ARCHAEOLOGISTS
TREASURERS REPORT--FISCAL YEAR 1991-1992

April 30, 1992

The final CCPA Treasurer I s report for fiscal year (FY) 1991-1992,
which ended on March 31, 1992, is presented. Summarized below are
income/expenses and membership for the past year.

Income and Expenses

A detailed summary of receipts and disbursements for FY 1991-1992, as
compared with the two preceding years, is given below.

RECEIPTS
Category 1989-1990 1990-1991 1991-1992

Current Year Dues $1,167.50 $1,367.50 $ 852.50
Past Year Dues 32.50 0.00 0.00
Meeting Registrations 356.50 892.50 631.00
Banquet Fees 570.00 576.00 0.00
Interest/Dividends 305.88 381.93 336.56
contributions/Donations 250.50 866.89 719.42
Book Sales 1,273.72 230.51 130.00
Miscellaneous Income 0.00 0.00 164.94

TOTAL GROSS RECEIPTS $3,956.60 $4,315.33 $2,834.42

DISBURSEMENTS
Postage $ 305.72 $ 149.13 $ 143.11
Telephone 35.05 37.52 0.00
Miscellaneous Supplies 80.50 169.07 131.08
Bank Charges/Checks 25.88 22.15 86.49
Corporation Fees 10.00 0.00 0.00
Newsletter Expenses 472.45 671. 21 0.00
Misc. Photocopying 88.51 0.00 0.00
Legal Accounting Fees 101.05 92.05 90.27
Annual Meeting Expenses 633.32 2,063.05 1,150.78
Exec. Committee Expenses 192.94 171.20 242.66
Special Functions 1,155.27 500.00 1,000.00

TOTAL DISBURSEMENTS $3,100.91 $3,875.38 $2,844.39

Net Receipts/Disbursements $ 855.91 $ 439.95 $ (9.97)



CCPA Treasurer's Report
FY 1991-1992
Page 2

The final Balance Sheet for FY 1991-1992 is as follows:

ASSETS
Cash in Bank, General
Cash in Bank, Ward Weakly Memorial Fund
Total Cash Accounts
Accounts Receivable

TOTAL ASSETS

LIABILITIES/FUND BALANCE
Accounts Payable
Fund Balance
Current Receipts

TOTAL LIABILITIES/FUND BALANCE

$4,547.76
2,326.81
6,874.57.

0.00

$6,874.57

$ 0.00
6,884.54

(9.97)

$6,874.57

From a financial standpoint, FY '91-'92 has been a rather quiet year.
Dues are down 38 percent from last year and 27 percent from the
previous year; interestingly 1 however, they equal those of F'Y '88-' 89.
All other income categories are reduced from the previous year.
Miscellaneous Income includes a payment from the Utah Professional
Archaeological Council for their share of the 1992 annual meeting cost
and the purchase of several unused mailing tubes by a third party.
The Ward Weakly Memorial Fund (WWMF) continues to grow, but this
growth lags slightly behind last year's income. The WWMF has a
current balance of $2,326.81.

Fortunately, our costs this year are reduced from previous years. The
most costly line item is the annual meeting expenses, but those costs
are less than last year. No newsletter expenses were received, but I
presume there will be some. The Special Functions category reflects
a $1,000.00 donation to the-Colorado Archaeological Society for the
production of the Colorado Archaeology Preservation Week poster.



CCPA Treasurer's Report
FY 1991-1992
Page 3

Membership

Total paid memberships for FY 1991-1992 total 136, over half of whom
have paid their 1992 dues. The membership breakdown by class and by
year as of the end of FY 1991-1992 is as follows:

Dues Paid
Membership Class 1991 1992 1993 TOTALS
Charter Voting 5 12 17
Voting 34 60 1 95
Fellow 5 5
Charter Associate 1 1
Associate 9 8 17
Subscriber 1 1

TOTAL 136

Fifteen members who have not paid their 1991 dues for at least two
years have been purged from the active membership list; these members
are listed below.

Bruce Anderson
Harley J. Armstrong
Peggy Barnett
James Brechtel
Linda Scott Cummings
Frank W. Eddy
RaYmond G. Harriman
Katherine Johnson
Priscilla E. Mecham
Paul R. Nickens
Bret Overturf
John E. Peterson II
Ann Pipkins
Diane Lee Rhodes
Dean J. saitta

All members who have not paid their 1992 dues are encouraged to do
so as soon as possible by remitting the appropriate amount ($15 for
voting members and fellows, and $12.50 for associate members and
subscribers) to the CCPA Treasurer.

\ Respectfully S~bitted,
'. \hI 0 r}.· J(-, \~'" Gl J.~,. ~.
Ge1:-don C. Tucker JrC..
CCPA Treasurer
16551 East 7th Place
Aurora, CO 80011
(303) 360-5051



1992 MEMBERSHIP LIST

If your name is not on the list and you
think it should be, check your status with the
Treasurer. If your address is incorrect, you
probably did not get this newsletter. Keeping
everything current helps. Always try to notify
the treasurer and the newsletter editor of any
change in address. Thanks.

Elizabeth L. Amos (V) '91
1318 15th Street
Greeley, CO 80631

v
Adrienne Anderson (V) '92
1440 S. Kendall St. "­
Lakewood, CO B0226

Jane L. Anderson (CV) '92
4516 W. South County Line Rd.
Longmont, Colo. B0503

Debra Angulski (V) '92
330 South Place
Louisville, Colo. 80027

William R Arbogast (V) '91
2523 Sierra Drive
Colorado Springs, CO 80917

Frederic J. Athearn (A) '91
3822 Lakebriar Dr.
Boulder, Colo. B0304

Victoria Atkins (V) '92
104 E. Carpenter
Cortez, Colo. 81321

Steven G. Baker (CV) '92
Centuries Research, Inc.
P.O. Box 1603
Montrose, Colo. 81402

Kay E. Barnett (A) '91
22451 c.R. 0
Cortez, CO 81321

Andrea Barnes (V) '92
4500 19th Street, #257
Boulder, Colo. B0304
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Jennifer Barnier (V) '91
4460 Quitman
Denver, CO B0203

John W. Beardsley (V) '91
Bureau of Land Management
P.O. Box 311
Canon City, Colo. 81212

Robert Biggs (V) '92
Archaeological Consultants
2803 Mesa Ave.
Durango, Colo. 81301

Kevin Black (V) '92
4685 S. Sherman St.
Englewood, CO BOlIO

Barbara Nell Blackshear (A) '92
132 Rio Vista Circle
Durango, CO 81301

Anne W. Bond (V) '92
Colorado Historical Society
1300 Broadway
Denver, Colo. 80203

Douglas W. Bowman (V) '91
920 Balsam Ave.
Cortez, CO 81334

Bruce A. Bradley (V) '92
2330 County Road D
Cortez, CO 81321

David A. Breternitz (F) '91
P.O. Box 592
Dove Creek. Colo. 81324

Karen Brockman (A) '92
2325 19th St.
Boulder, CO B0302

John J. Browne (A) '91
132 Rio Vista Circle
Durango, Co 81301



Robert H. Brunswig, Jr. (V) '92
Dept. of Anthropology
University of Northern Colorado
Greeley, CO 80639

William G. Buckles (CV) '91
Department of Anthropology
University of Southern Colorado
Pueblo, Colo. 81001

Michael S. Burney (V) '92
P.O. Box 7063
Boulder, Colo. 80306

George R Burns (V) '91
3384 Sequoia Rd.
Orange Park, FL 32065

Richard Carrillo (V) '92
724 W. 2nd St.
La Junta, CO 81050

E. Dederick Carasco (V) '92
1135 Filmore Street
Denver, CO 80206-3333

Susan M. Chandler (V) '92
1024 Sunnyside Rd.
Montrose, CO 81401

Mona Charles (A) '92
44 River Front Road
Durango, CO 81301

Sally Cole (V) '92
841 Ouray Ave.
Grand Junction, CO 81501

Susan Collins (CV) '92
Colorado Historical Society
1300 Broadway
Denver, CO 80203

Roberto Costales (V) '91
12977 West Oregon Drive
Lakewood, Colo. 80228-3756

Sarah M. Crum (V) '92
P.O. Box 444
Collbran, CO 81624
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Ross Samuel Curtis (V) '91
304 North Washington Street
Cortez, CO 81321

Janis L. Dial-Jones (V) '92
2939 Sewell
Lincoln, NE 68502

Philip G. Duke (V) '92
Dept. of Anthropology
Ft. Lewis College
Durango, CO 81301

East Yuma County Historical Society (5) '92
205 E. Third Street
P.O. Box 161
Wray, Colorado 80758-0161

Denise M. Eidlen (applied for A) '91

Jeffrey L. Eighmy (V) '91
Dept. of Anthropology
Colorado State University
Fort Collins, CO 80526

Susan Eininger (V) '92
299 0;0 de la Vaca
Santa Fe, NM 87505

Priscilla Ellwood (V) '92
1306 Mariposa
Boulder, Colo. 80302

Elizabeth R Elstien (V) '91
25377 County Road T.5
Dolores, CO 80303

T. Reid Farmer (V) '92
Constance E. Farmer (V) '92
6555 Ridge Road
Gncinnati, OH 45213

Jerry Fetterman (V) '92
P.O. Box 253
Yellow Jacket, Colo. 81335

Richard Fike (V) '92
Box 376
Ridgway, CO 81432



Gale S. Firebaugh (V) '91
P. O. Box 1051
Salmon, ID 83467

James L. Firar (V) '92
P.O. Box 1891
Montrose, Colo. 81402

Patricia R Flint (V) '92
7475 County Road 25
Cortez, CO 81321

Steven L. Fuller (V) '92
P. O. Box 783
Dolores, CO 81323

Dudley Gardner (V) '92
Western Wyoming Community College
P.O. Box 428
Rock Springs, WY 82901

Kevin Gilmore (V) '91
C/O Frontier Archaeology
P.O. Box 1315
Worland, Wyoming 82401

Carol Legard Gleichman (V) '91
1705 14 Street, Suite 353
Boulder, Colo. 80302

James Grady (CV) '91
12952 Lori Drive
Conifer, CO 80433

Carole Graham (V) '91
Alpine Archaeological Consultants, Inc.
P.O. Box 2075
Montrose, CO 81402

W. James Green, Jr. (V) '92
Colorado Historical Society
1300 Broadway
Denver, Colo. 80203

Rand A. Greubel '91
647 S. 1st
Montrose, Colo. 81402

Mark Guthrie (V) '91
27 Manzanita
Uttleton, CO 80127
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Ivol Hagar (CA) '91
12453 W. Tennessee Place
Lakewood, Colo. 80228

Polly Hammer (V) '92
255 Leon St.
Delta, Colo. 81416

OD Hand (V) '91
336 Xavier
Denver, CO 80219

Ann P. Harrison (V) '92
7279 Arapahoe Ave.
Boulder, CO 80303

Cheryl Harrison (V) '92
19784 Applewood Ct.
Parker, CO 80134

Joyce Herold (CV) '91
Department of Anthropology
Denver Museum of Natural History
2001 Colorado Boulevard
Denver, Colo. 80205

James J. Hester (CV) '91
3505 Nebo Road
Boulder, CO 80302

David V. Hill (V) '92
P.O. Box 35063
Albuquerque, NM 87176-5063

Jonathon C. Horn (V) '92
P.O. Box 521
Montrose, Colo. 81402

Helen Hoskins (V) '92
Southern Ute Cultural Center
P.O. Box 737
Ignacio, CO 81137

Unda Honeycutt (V) '92
P.O. Box 253
Yellow Jacket, Colo. 81335

Dan Jepson (V) '92
330 South Place
Louisville, CO 80027



Katherine Johnson (A) '92
NAU Box 12075
Flagstaff, AZ 86011

Bruce A. Jones (V) '92
2939 Sewell
lincoln, NE 68502

Joshua Jones (V) '92
1154 East Third Avenue
Durango, CO 81301

Steven Kalasz (V) '91
124 Arapahoe St.
Golden, CO 80401

Allen E. Kane Jr. (V) '91
997 Greenway
Pueblo West, CO 81007

John Kantner (A) '91
Department of Anthropology
Colorado College
Colorado Springs, CO 80903

Jamie A. Karlson (V) '92
Archaeological Consultants
2803 Mesa Ave.
Durango, CO 81301

William R Killam (Y) '91
Woodward Oyde Consultants
Stanford Place 3, Suite 1000
4582 S. Ulster St. Parkway
Denver, CO 80237

Jean Kindig (A) '91
714 Kalmia
Boulder, CO 80302

Kristin Kuckelman (V) '91
16203 County Road 30
Dolores, CO 81323

James A. Lancaster (F) '90
731 Canyon Dr.
Cortez, CO 81321

Betty LeFree (CY) '91
4225 E. Mexico Ave. #1202
Denver, CO 80222
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Ricky Lightfoot (V) '91
12296 County Road 33
Mancos, CO 81328

William D. lipe (V) '91
Crow Canyon Archaeological Center
23390 County Road K
Cortez, CO 81321

John Mabry (A) '91
P.O. Box 2711
Durango, CO 81302

Marilyn Martorano (V) '92
2817 Humboldt Place
Longmont, Colo. 80503

Gary Matlock (V) '92
P.O. Box 56
Mesa Verde National Park, CO 81330

Marie Mayer (A) '92
645 Poppy Way
Broomfield, CO 80020

James C. Maxon (V) '92
12425 W. 2nd Pl., Apt. #16-107
Lakewood, CO 80228

Patricia McCoy (V) '92
P.O. Box 435
Glennallen, AK 99588

Elizabeth Kae McDonald (V) '92
1522 Bennett Ave.
Glenwood Springs, CO 81601

Shela A. McFarlin (V) '92
731 Birch Drive
Cortez, CO 81321

Penny McPherson (CY) '92
P.O. Box 725
South Fork, CO 81154

Earl S. Mead (Y) '92
1870 Central
Canon City, CO 81212

Michael D. Metcalf (CY) '92
P.O. Box 899
Eagle, Colo. 81631



Todd Metzger (V) '91
1028 Osage Circle
Sante Fe, NM 87501

Jeanette Mobley-Tanaka (V) '91
University of Colorado Museum
Campus Box 218
Boulder, CO 80309

Elizabeth Ann Morris (CV) '92
8770 E. Bear Place
Tucson, AZ 85749

Sarah M. Nelson (CV) '92
Dept. of Anthropology, Box 174
University of Denver
Denver, Colo. 80208

Claudia Nissley (V) '91
81218th
Boulder, CO 80302

Mike Nowak (CV) ,'91
Dept. of Anthropology
Colorado College
Colorado Springs, Colo. 80903

Bob Nykamp (V) '92
333. W. Lucerne Drive
Lafayette, CO 80026

Brian O'Neil (V) '91
3002 A 1/2 Road
Grand Junction, Colo. 81503

Mary Painter (A) '92
5925 Sacajawea
Loveland, CO 80537

Sharon L. Pay (A) '91
14130 Black Forest Rd.
Colorado Springs, CO 80908

Michael Piontkowski (V) '92
583 W. Indian Creek Drive #3
Grand Junction, CO 81501

Helen Pustmueller (V) '92
2417 South Leyden St.
Denver, Colo. 80222
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Alan D. Reed (V) '92
1024 Sunnyside Rd.
Montrose, Colo. 81401

Dana L. Robinson (applied V) '91
P.O. Box 3011
Durango, CO 81302

Ronald J. Rood (V) '92
P. O. Box 3101
Montrose, CO 81402

Angela Schwab (V) '91
24208 County Road T
Dolores, CO 81328

Doug Scott (CV). '92
1920 B Street
Uncoln, NE 68502

John D. Slay (V) '92
2828 Silverplume Drive #B-3
Fort Collins, CO 80526-2441

Jack Smith (CV) '92
P.O. Box 84
Mesa Verde National Park, CO 81330

Herb Solomon (A) '91
4541 Ensenada St.
Denver, CO 80249

Kimberly Spurr (A) '91
1080 Kaibab Lane, No. 88B
Flagstaff, AZ 86001

E. Susan Struthers (V) '91
P. O. Box 882073
Steamboat Springs, CO 80488

Mary K Sullivan (V) '91
600 E. Geneseo Street, Unit A
Lafayette, CO 80026

Marcia ]. Tate (CV) '92
1390 S. Paris Court
Aurora, CO 80012



Kevin Thompson (V) '92
Archaeological Services
Western Wyoming College
P.O. Box 428
Rock Springs, WY 82901

Dolores Torees (V) '91
4601 S. Evanston Way
Aurora, CO 80015

Donald C. Tucker (A) '92
1729 Sherman Ave.
Canon City, CO 81212-4354

Gordon C. Tucker, Jr. (V) '92
16551 E. 7th Place
Aurora, CO 80011

Margaret Van Ness (V) '91
124 Arapahoe St.
Golden, CO 80401

Mark David Varien (V) '92
23390 Counky Road K
Cortez, CO 81323

Janet ?\.1ims Weeth (V) '92
2800 Cerrillos Rd., #108-J
Santa Fe, NM 87501

Monica Bargielski Weimer (V) '91
P.O. Box 2183
Canon City, CO 81215-2183

Jeffery T. Wharton (V) '92
716 E. Blanco St.
Aztec, NM 87410

Joe Ben Wheat (F) '90
CU-Henderson Museum
Campus Box 218
Boulder, CO 80309

Leslie Wildesen (V) '91

Robert A. Williams (V) '91
1204 S. Washington St, #724-W
Alexandria, VA 22314
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Richard Wilshusen (V) '92
2045 Alpine Drive
Boulder, CO 80304

H. Marie Wormington (F) '91
4600 E. 17th Ave.
Denver, CO 80220

Chris Zier (V) '92
Centennial Archaeology, Inc.
204 North Unk Lane, No. Alpha-6
Fort Collins, CO 80524

Membership Categories
V - Voting member
A - Associate member

CV - Charter member
F - Fellow
S - Subscriber


